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MEASURE B – AMENDS SAN DIEGO MUNICIPAL CODE SECTION 66.0127 
RELATED TO SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT SERVICES 

This measure amends San Diego Municipal Code Chapter 6, Article 6, Division 1, Section 
66.0127, also known as the People’s Ordinance, to provide the City the option to recover 
City costs for solid waste management services. This could relieve the City’s General Fund 
which currently covers the majority of these costs in addition to services like public safety, 
roads, parks, and libraries. The measure also recodifies the City’s responsibilities for waste 
management services. Passage of this measure would not immediately change any services or 
service levels, nor would it expand or shrink the number or types of residences currently 
receiving solid waste services from the City. 

This measure alone will not impose any fees. The measure would only allow the City to 
charge a fee for solid waste services, as the municipal code currently prohibits this practice. 
Any fee that the City would levy for solid waste services would be prohibited from 
exceeding the cost to provide services, and would follow the Proposition 218 process, 
including development of a Cost of Service Study, public noticing, and a public hearing on 
the fee prior to approval. This process mirrors the process the City conducts for Water and 
Wastewater rates.  

The Cost of Service Study would ultimately determine what fees could be levied, and would 
consider current costs as well as potential service level enhancements or other changes. The 
study would also determine a fee structure, as well as how low income or other discount 
programs, if any, would be structured. This process is expected to take approximately two 
years, and may cost the City approximately $1 million to complete. The study itself would be 
conducted by a consultant selected through a competitive bidding process. 

While the fee is still to be determined, and while this measure does not impose a fee, it is 
reasonable to assume that at some point residents currently receiving solid waste services 
from the City would be charged a fee. According to City staff, up to approximately $79.2 
million in costs in the FY 2023 Adopted Budget could be covered by a fee if such a fee were 
currently allowed. This includes $58.7 million from the General Fund, which could be 
redirected to other core services such as public safety, parks and libraries. A best estimate of 
what this fee would be at this time, assuming the City only recovers costs for services it 
currently provides and potential costs to bill and collect fee revenue, ranges from $23 to $29 
per month per customer. This range is similar to the fees charged by other peer cities that 
offer similar services (see IBA Report 21-23 at 
https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/iba-report-21-23.pdf). Given that a Cost of 
Service Study could take several years to complete, and the costs to provide this service may 
increase over the next several years, the actual fee levied could be higher. Conversely, if the 
City elects to subsidize some portion of the costs to provide solid waste services, the actual 
fee levied could be lower.  


